
The Catalyst 

Annual Report 2022-23 

The period marks the transition from the grip of Covid-related pandemic into post-covid scenario, from 

regular closure to gradual opening into normal school-activities. This period is also important for The 

Catalyst as some young fellows are coming up to share the load of academic and other activities in 

Amlasole. 

Avik Ghosh, Sayan Dasgupta, Samik Saha and their friends, while visiting Amlasole, are regularly (every 

month) mixing with students in the hostel and are taking charge of academic activities. They are also 

involving the students in some indoor games and fun-activities.  

 



    

 

In July 2022, a prize distribution function was organized in the school in presence of the guardians of 

the present and past students. Three students were selected by the teachers for their academic 

performance and were given wrist watches as prizes; ex-student Kuni Mura who has been under total 

care of The Catalyst and who passed the Secondary examination (2022) in the 1st Division was also 

felicitated at that function; she was given book-prize. 

 



Subhajit Sanyal, one of the well-wishers of the students in Amlasole school, donated a telescope. 

This has been installed in the hostel. 

 

There are 20 students, at present, in the hostel which includes 4 Sabars who study in Knakrajhor in 

class VII. Biren Mura takes care of all the 20 students and Saraswati Mura cooks for them. Dhanmoni 

Sabar, an ex-student, has also been taken in to help in the school and hostel activities. After a gap of 

more than two years students were taken to the ‘Haat’ at Knakrajhor on 2nd March 2023, it is 

expected that this occasional change in daily routine will be continued in near future. 

 

(after returning from Haat) 


